
BOROUGH OF NEWTOWN 

NEWTOWN, CONNECTICUT 

 

 

Minutes of the meeting of the Borough of Newtown Ad Hoc Sidewalk Committee on Tuesday, January 7, 

2020 in the Borough Office at Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. Warden Maher called the meeting to 

order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Warden Jay Maher, Second Senior Burgess Chris Gardner, Burgess Bill Eder, Lynne Farrah and 

Charles Zukowski. 

 

Absent: None 

 

Also Present: 1 member of the public. 

 

Burgess Bill Eder made a motion to accept the December 3, 2019 meeting minutes, seconded by 

Second Senior Burgess Chris Gardner. Motion passed. 

 

Public Participation: 

None 

 

Chairperson’s Report:   

Warden Maher began by stating the need to try to express value to each one of these projects in conjunction 

with a set of criteria (see attached).  Mr. Zukowski created an informal document for the purposes of 

attempting to rank the importance of each project (see attached). The following are potential criteria: 

construction cost, maintenance cost, environmental impact, aesthetic impact, number of users, safety per 

user, convenience per user and avoid wait for alternative funding. At the conclusion of the discussion, the 

committee members will individually weigh in on the proposed projects and continue discussion at the next 

meeting. 

 

Warden Maher spoke with George Benson regarding the Citgo Gap on Church Hill Road; however, there 

are no monies in the budget right now.  

 

Warden Maher stated that if there was a sidewalk placed in the median at Church Hill and Queen St, the 

question would be if the town or state would be the one to pay to stripe this particular location (it was a 

collective thought among committee members that the town would likely bear the cost).  The committee 

will suggest that crosswalk striping be installed at all egresses onto Queen St. 

 

New Business: 

Mr. Zukowski shared with the committee the document Borough of Newtown Draft Sidewalk Decision 

Matrix.  He noted that rationally ranking projects with this decision matrix is a good starting point. 

Committee members agreed to start with Mr. Zukowski’s document. Collectively the committee members 

agreed to rank the projects with the decision matrix as best as possible.  It was stated a number of times that 

the most important factors are safety and convenience. 

 

Warden Maher would like to share the polled information at the Hearing in March and then proceed to the 

Board of Burgess. 

 

 

Old Business:  

None 

 



 

Public Participation:   

None 

 

 

The regular meeting of the Borough of Newtown Ad Hoc SidewalkCommittee will be held on 

Monday, January 27, 2020 at 7:00p.m. in the Borough Office in Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. 

 

There being no further business, Burgess Bill Eder made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 

p.m., seconded by Second Senior Burgess Chris Gardner and unanimously approved. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kiley Gottschalk 

Clerk 

 

 

Attachments: 

Borough of Newtown Ad Hoc Committee Sidewalk Project 

Borough of Newtown Draft Sidewalk Decision Matrix January 6, 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








